
  
 

 

 

STAFF REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION 
 

 
To:  Mayor Gavin Buckley 

Date:  August 22, 2023 

Subject: O-27-23 - Updating the City of Annapolis Electrical Code 

 
 

 

This proposed ordinance modifies sections of the city code that pertain to the adoption of the 

National Electrical Code and the National Electrical Safety Code.  Adopting these revisions will 

update the city code and reference the 2020 version of the National Electrical Code and the 2023 

version of the National Electrical Safety Code.   

 

The Maryland Fire Prevention Commission administers the state fire code adoption process.  The 

commission is currently working on adopting the 2020 version of the Fire Code, which 

references the 2020 National Electrical Code.   

 

Adopting this ordinance will place the City in line with state-adopted codes. 

 

 

 

Prepared by Thomas Smith, Acting Director and John Menassa, Department of Planning and 

Zoning. 
 


